JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 12th September 2006 at 7.30 pm

Present: Chairman Debbie Stephens (SAMRA); John White (Christchurch Citizens), Ken Clay (Friars Cliff); John Vale (Friars Cliff); Mike Collard (SAMRA); Jim Biggin (West Christchurch);
Apologies: Andy Glaser (Friars Cliff), Peter Martin (Highcliffe), Roger Hamilton (West Christchurch)
Minutes: The Minutes of the committee meeting of 13th June 2006 were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters Arising: the Chairman confirmed that FROGS had left the Committee
189. Treasurer’s Report: we have a cash balance of £158.83. The £20 subscription from Friars Cliff is still outstanding. 
190. Delegate’s Reports: Town Centre Forum Steering Committee: nothing to report. A volunteer tidy-up day is being organised for 22nd October to clean up Druitt Gardens.
191. Delegates’ Reports: Christchurch Community Partnership: no meeting has been held. The Chairman will establish the dates of future meetings.
192. Delegate’s Reports: Community Safety Action Group: no meeting has been held.
193. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: in the absence of Peter Martin no report was received.
194. Christchurch Citizens: the redevelopment of the Kings Arms Hotel has been shelved. CBC has been asked to tidy the site, deal with squatters and look at reopening an access path. The Captain’s Club (was Pontins) has been granted a restricted 24-hour licence. The ladders that were objected to have been allowed. The latest plans for Saxon Square are likely to be rejected by CBC. The Regents Centre is looking for organisations to sponsor seats in the auditorium.
195. Friars Cliff Report: in common with other areas of Christchurch problems are being experienced with developers trying to truncate back gardens and erect cramped houses on tiny sites.
196. Highcliffe Report: no report. 
197. SAMRA: litter on Mudeford Quay has been dealt with.
198. West Christchurch: the Forestry Commission have finally produced a proper hydrology report for St Catherine’s Hill. This shows that had all the requested trees been felled there would have been serious problems for all residents of St Catherine’s Hill arising from increased water flows from the hill. As for Friars Cliff, the number of “back garden” housing developments is increasing but not all are being allowed.
199. Meeting with CBC Management Board: the meeting is scheduled for Friday 6th October at 2.00pm in Michael Turvey’s office.

200. Hurn Waste Disposal Plant: the secretary updated attendees on developments. The German trip has taken place and a number of those who went have complained about the dust and smell in the plants. Despite projecting a potential £30 million overspend on their budget, DCC are negotiating with Manchester City Airport to buy the land. MCA are asking that Bournemouth surrender their golden share. The recycling experiment in West Christchurch has achieved a recycling rate of 74% compared with current DCC overall of less than 40% and an assumed rate in the justification for the plant of 40%. No cost and benefit figures have yet come to light.
201. Local Bus Services: It was resolved that the secretary would contact CBC and indicate the genuine hardship being experienced following the latest withdrawal of local bus services. 

202. The meeting closed at 8.40pm. Next meeting 12th December 7.30pm.
